FACTS ABOUT THE COVID VACCINE

As your trusted pharmacist, and a part of your health care team, we wanted to share some details about the COVID-19 vaccine.

https://aahealth.org/covid-19-vaccine-faq/

Thank you for choosing Soleil Pharmacy to get your COVID-19 vaccine. You are helping to protect yourself and those around you from COVID-19.

Please continue reading for instructions for the day of your appointment.

- Arrive at the pharmacy at or a few minutes before your scheduled appointment time.
- When you arrive, pull into one of the designated spots. Call the pharmacy at (443) 281-9157 to let us know you have arrived. We will let you know when you are able to come into the store for your vaccine. If you would like us to give you the vaccine in the parking lot, let us know at this time.
- Wear a mask and short sleeve shirt so we can access your upper arm.
- Plan 30 minutes for your appointment. It is important that you stay at the pharmacy or in your car for 15 minutes after you get your vaccine so you can be monitored for any reactions that may occur.
- Because of how the vaccine is packaged, we must give a certain number of vaccines within a certain amount of time in order to not waste vaccine. We may call you to ask you to get your vaccine earlier, later, or at a different location nearby.
- After you've been vaccinated, use <u>v-safe (explained below)</u> on your smart phone to tell the CDC about any side effects after getting the COVID-19 vaccine.
- DO not Leave until we give you your vaccination card.

Fact Sheet Moderna COVID-19 Vaccine Emergency Use Authorization Document

What to Expect at Your Appointment to Get the Covid Vaccine

What to Expect After Getting a Covid-19 Vaccine

FAQ About the COVID-19 Vaccine

Can the vaccine give me COVID-19?

No. None of the COVID-19 vaccines currently authorized for use or in development in the United States use the live virus that causes COVID-19. However, it typically takes a few weeks for the body to build immunity after vaccination. That means it's possible you could be infected with the virus that causes COVID-19 just before or just after vaccination and get sick.

If I already had COVID-19 and recovered, do I still need to get vaccinated? Yes. CDC recommends that you get vaccinated even if you have already had COVID-19. While you may have some short-term antibody protection after recovering

from COVID-19, we don't know how long this protection will last.

Can my child get vaccinated for COVID-19?

No. More studies need to be conducted before COVID-19 vaccines are recommended for children aged 16 and younger.

Is it safe to get a COVID-19 vaccine if I have an underlying medical condition? Yes. COVID-19 vaccination is especially important for people with underlying health problems like heart disease, lung disease, diabetes, kidney disease or obesity. People with these conditions are more likely to get very sick from COVID-19.

Is it better to get natural immunity to COVID-19 rather than immunity from a vaccine?

No. While you may have some short-term antibody protection after recovering from COVID-19, we don't know how long this protection lasts. Vaccination is the best protection, and it is safe. People who get COVID-19 can have serious illnesses, and some have debilitating symptoms that persist for months.

Why do I need two COVID-19 shots?

Currently authorized vaccines, and most vaccines under development, require two doses of vaccine. The first shot helps the immune system recognize the virus, and the

second shot strengthens the immune response. You need both to get the best protection.

Will the shot hurt or make me sick?

There may be side effects, but they should go away within a few days. Possible side effects include a sore arm, headache, fever, or body aches. This does not mean you have COVID-19. Side effects are signs that the vaccine is working to build immunity. If they don't go away in a week, or you have more serious symptoms, call your doctor.

What side effects can I expect?

Common side effects include pain at the injection site, headaches, feeling tired, muscle aches, joint pain, and a low-grade fever. These side effects are from your body making a good immune response and should only last 1-2 days. They are more common in people 18-55 years old and less common in people older than 55 years old. You can take over-the-counter medicines such as Tylenol and ibuprofen to help with the side effects.

Will there be long-term side effects?

We do not know if there will be long-term side effects yet. However, we believe the risk of long-term side effects is low because the mRNA used in the vaccine only lasts for two minutes in the body and is then broken down.

What about the reports of Bell's palsy?

There were three cases reported in the Moderna vaccine trial and four cases reported in the Pfizer vaccine trial. The incidence of Bell's palsy in the general population is 15-30 cases per 100,000 people. So, the number of cases reported in the trials is similar to what we would expect in the general population and they were most likely not caused by the vaccine.

What should I do if I experience a bad reaction?

Bad reactions to vaccines are rare but can happen. They are most likely to happen within a few minutes after getting a vaccine. Some examples of bad reactions include fainting and anaphylaxis which can include hives and trouble breathing.

We are asking you to stay at the pharmacy for 15 minutes after your injection so we can monitor you for reactions and take action if necessary.

What should I do if I experience a bad reaction later on?

If you experience a bad reaction after leaving the pharmacy, contact emergency medical services if necessary.

The people in the study were only followed for two months. How do we know it's safe?

Monitoring the safety of vaccines will not stop. The clinical trials will continue for at least two years and the CDC and FDA have ways to monitor side effects of the general population which include VAERS (Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System – explained below) and <u>V-safe</u>.

Can the COVID-19 vaccine cause infertility?

No. The concern has come from the claim that the spike protein made by the body after getting an mRNA vaccine is similar to Syncitin 1, which is a protein in the placenta, and antibodies would attack the placenta. However, they are not similar enough. There has not been a higher rate of birth defects or abortions in people with COVID-19. There were also some people in the Pfizer and Moderna trials have gotten pregnant. There were few adverse effects for pregnant people in the study and all occurred in the placebo group.

Can I get the COVID-19 vaccine if I am pregnant or breastfeeding?

Women who are pregnant or breastfeeding may choose to be vaccinated. However, if they have questions, they should have a discussion with their healthcare provider. There are limited data on the safety of COVID-19 vaccines for women who are pregnant. While studies have not yet been done, based on how the mRNA vaccines work, experts believe they are unlikely to pose a risk for pregnant women as they do not contain live virus and cannot give someone COVID. They do not interact with genetic material DNA as the mRNA does not enter the nucleus of the cell and cells break apart the mRNA quickly. Additionally, pregnant women are at an increased risk of severe illness if they develop COVID-19. This is a personal choice and pregnant women should have a conversation with their healthcare provider. There are no data on the safety of COVID-19 vaccines in lactating women or on the effects of mRNA vaccines on the breastfed infant or on milk production. mRNA vaccines are not thought to be a risk to the breastfed infant. Women who are breastfeeding may choose to be vaccinated but should also have a conversation with their healthcare provider and child's pediatrician.

What is VAERS?

The Vaccine Adverse Events Reporting System (VAERS) has been around for many years. It is a way for healthcare providers to report adverse events to the CDC and FDA. If you do experience a bad reaction or have to be hospitalized for any reason after getting the vaccine, let your pharmacist know. We are required to report to VAERS if either of these things happen.

What is v-safe?

V-safe is a smart-phone based tool used to monitor side effects after getting the COVID-19 vaccine. After enrolling, you will receive text messages that will take you to an online survey to ask about side effects you may have. These text messages come daily for the first week after your vaccine, then weekly for the next 5 weeks, and then final check-ins at 3 months, 6 months, and 12 months after your final dose. If you do have side effects that impact your life, you may receive a phone call from the CDC so they can learn more.

We encourage all of our patients to enroll in v-safe. It is the easiest and fastest way for us to learn about the safety of the COVID-19 vaccines.

How can I enroll in v-safe?

Get more information at your vaccine appointment or go to vsafe.cdc.gov to enroll. Visit this website for more information.

For more information,

visit: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/index.html